Glebe Harbor – Cabin Point Association, Inc.
751 Glebe Harbor Drive, Montross, VA  22520

Phone:   804-472-3646   Email: ghcpassoc@gmail.com

May 12, 2023

TO:  All GHCP Property Owners and Members




Notice of Annual Meeting and Election of Directors

This letter provides notice of the Annual Meeting and Election of Directors of the Glebe Harbor – Cabin Point Association, Inc., that will be held on Saturday, June 10, 2023 at 9:30 am.  The meeting will be held at the Clubhouse located at 751 Glebe Harbor Drive, Montross, VA  22520.  The purpose of the meeting is to update the general membership on current business of the GHCP Association and to elect people to fill the director positions whose terms are expiring or are vacant.

Election of Directors.  The GHCPA Board of Directors is recommending three persons to fill director positions whose terms are expiring or are vacant.  The candidates for election:  Jeanne Axtell -- Incumbent (GH), Barbara Cole -- Incumbent (CP), and Deborah Dever (CP).  The bios for the candidates for election may be viewed below.  Nominations may also be made from the floor, provided the person making the nomination has first obtained the consent of the person being nominated. 

Civic Association Dissolution.  On March 25, the members of the Glebe Harbor Civic Association and the Cabin Point Civic Association voted to dissolve their respective associations.  Recent legal research found that neither of the Civic Associations had the authority under Virginia law to enforce the restrictive deed covenants which apply to lots within our community.  The lack of legal authority to enforce the restrictive covenants was the principal reason each Civic Association board recommended dissolution to their members.  The secondary reason was declining membership and revenue affected the Civic Associations’ ability to address other issues within the community and remain viable. 
It is critical that you understand the restrictive deed covenants have not gone away.  The restrictive deed covenants “run with the land” and all property owners are still subject to the covenants for their respective sections.  And while the civic associations can’t enforce the covenants, the covenants can be enforced by another lot owner within the same section as the violator.
At the June 10 meeting, there will be a presentation of the legal findings leading to the conclusion that the Civic Associations lacked legal authority to enforce the covenants.  We will also lay out a plan to undertake the tasks necessary to find workable solutions to enable our community to remain a leading waterfront and water access community. 
2023 GHCP Association Survey.  The 2023 GHCP Association Survey was extended to April 9 to permit as many owners as possible to respond to the survey.  We were pleased that 205 property owners completed the survey.  This was the largest number of respondents to date to the annual survey, and we thank you for taking the time to participate.  The questionnaire responses and written comments will be very helpful in providing information about the changing demographics and interests of owners in the community.  The GHCP Association Board will use this information to improve management and operations of the recreational amenities, prioritize work projects, and convey your views to the County on matters of concern to the community.  We will share key findings at the meeting.
FY 2023-2024 Sanitary District Budget and Recreational User Fee.  On May 8, the Westmoreland County Board of Supervisors approved the budget for FY 2023-2024 and set the Recreational User Fee at $225/year/lot for the GH-CP Sanitary District.  The new amount will appear on the real estate tax bill that goes out this fall and is due to the County on December 5, 2023.  We will update the community on the approved budget and on various facilities and operations projects undertaken in the past year.   
Come in Person or Send your Proxy.  We urge you to attend the June 10 meeting in person.  If you cannot attend, we urge you to complete the attached proxy form and submit it to Barbara K. Cole, Secretary, GHCP Association.  Proxies are used to establish a quorum for the conduct of business meetings and to vote on matter brought before the membership for consideration.

All proxies must be received by the Association Office no later than Friday, June 2, 2023.  Proxies may be submitted in person or by mail to the Clubhouse address, or by email to GHCPAssoc@gmail.com.  Be sure to fully complete the requested proxy information to assure your proxy is valid.  Please note that we are asking you to provide your legal mailing address, rather than your Glebe Harbor – Cabin Point address.  This will help facilitate the proxy validation process.  As provided by Virginia law, all proxies are subject to validation by the Secretary.  Proxies received after June 2 will not be considered valid for use at the June 10 meeting and no proxies will be accepted at the door on the meeting day.

Jeanne O. Axtell, President, GHCP Board

On Behalf of the Board
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